



BUMC Governance Board

J. P. Brawley,, Member

The BUMC Governance Board met for a regular monthly meeting on May 15. The meeting covered board areas of responsibility including Finance, Trustees, Staff-Parish Relations (SPR), and church council. We also reviewed recently completed and upcoming church events.

One significant upcoming event includes a farewell potluck lunch to honor Dr. Greg Davis as he retires after 8 years at Broadmoor and a total of 35 years in ministry. The lunch is scheduled for June 12 after the 11:00 worship services. Dr. Davis' last Sunday sermon at Broadmoor will be on Father's Day, June 19.

Dr. Wybra Price's first Sunday will be July 3. Dr. Price will be the 16th Senior Minister to serve at Broadmoor since the church was chartered in 1939.

A charge conference was held on May 22 to vote on continuance of the BUMC Governance Board. The alternative to the single Governance Board model is to have four separate committees (Finance, Trustees, SPR, and Church Council) that meet and operate separately. The result of the charge conference vote was to continue with the current Governance Board model where all members of the board share in the four areas of responsibility to fulfill requirements of The Book of Discipline.



Pastor of Administration

Rev. Terry Love

LIVING AND GIVING IN 1 A.D. (AFTER DEBT)

Now that Broadmoor UMC is debt free, there are other concerns to be addressed with the faithful, enthusiastic generosity you displayed to eliminate the debt. Currently, installation of a new dimmer control system is scheduled to begin in early July, for the Sanctuary. The age of the dimmer control system has been of significant concern for quite some time. It is obsolete from the standpoint of not having replacement parts available. What would be a normal repair to replace essential parts becomes a major problem when those parts are not available. We have been fortunate not to have had a substantial failure that would cause major disruption of worship, or any activities in the Sanctuary.

The installation will include the upgrade and relocation of the dimmer cabinet, replacement of the control board in the balcony, and replacement of the most prominent theatrical light fixtures that illuminate the chancel area.

A grant of \$150,000 has been pledged to the total project cost of \$177,659. Other gifts have reduced the remaining balance to \$23,159. Your generous gifts to complete this important project are very much needed at this time and would be greatly appreciated.

It is a new time for us to acknowledge the many challenges and opportunities we face, and to reexamine the gratitude for our blessed Savior as we reorient the generosity in our hearts. Welcome to $LIVING\ AND\ GIVING\ IN\ 1\ A.D.$



JUK



CHILDREN'S MINISTRIES

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT KRISTIN NELSON AT KRISTIN@BROADMOORUMC.ORG



SAVE THE DATE SEP 30 - OCT 2 STIRRED UPI

Join us for our Stirred Up Church Family Retreat Friday, Sep 30th - Sunday, Oct 2nd at Jimmie Davis State Park located in Chatham, Louisiana.

This weekend is all about reconnecting with one another in the beautiful outdoors. The Group Camp is surrounded

by Caney Lake and offers plenty of opportunities for fun and fellowship throughout the weekend.

Registration opens June 12th. Cost is \$150 per room, each room has 2 bunk beds and space for an air mattress/cot if needed. Cost includes room and meals for the weekend for up to 5 people. Space is limited so reserve your spot early.

For more information contact Kristin or Kyle in the office.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL



JUNE 21ST-23RD FROM 9:30-12 NOON.

*Registration forms are now available at the church reception desk. Deadline to register is June 16th.



The Day School is looking for a teacher for a Preschool 3 class.

If you are interested, please email Rebecca Hodge at rebecca@broadmoor.umc.org for more information.



YOUTH MINISTRIES

For more information contact Kyle Boston at kyle@broadmoorumc.org

Thank you to everyone who helped to make our 2022 Youth Week a success!



The students had a great time and we introduced several new students into our ministry as a result! From bowling to paintball, serving at common ground to riding coasters at Magic Springs, students has several opportunities to grow closer together and make new friends.





1 & 2 Timothy/Titus

Bible Study beginning on June 29th on Wednesdays at 10 AM and 6 PM in Room 200 with Rev. Megan Twyman

Cost for materials is \$20. Sign up through email at office@broadmoorumc.org, or call the office to sign up.

JOIN THE



If you would like to participate in the Broadmoor BBQ Ministry, we will be grilling, passing out food at the Duck Pond and AC Steere Park on June 26th and inviting people to church. We start grilling at 9:45 during the Sunday School hour and go to the parks right after church.

Please contact Rev. Megan Twyman at megan@broadmoorumc.org to join the team.



We have two upcoming opportunities to serve our faithful members who can no longer attend church. On June 28th at 11 AM please join us in the Bride's Room to make Shut-in Packets.

We include a large print Upper Room, three large print sermons from the Sanctuary service, a card from the team, and a small gift in each packet. Another opportunity is to join the communion servant team where you will provide communion to shut-ins the first week of each month.

If you would like to participate in either of these ministries, please email megan@broadmoorumc.org or call the church office.

Mission Trip to Manih Chito UMC







On June 4th, Chris Dupée, Gavin Berne, Scot Smith and Diane Valentine out of BUMC joined with First Bossier UMC to do work at the church in Wright City, Oklahoma. It was a great experience and much was accomplished. The electric water heater was installed, water was connected to the Fellowship hall, two doors got new fixtures and a coat of paint. The Sanctuary was scraped and painted with a tiny portion not finished as we had difficulty reaching it. Two modified wheelchair ramps were installed and used by one of the members with a thumbs-up thank you. The branches of one tree were cut to keep them from rubbing on the roof.

The experience was joyful and spirit led. Everyone worked together to accomplish much in seven hours-- add in the drive to and from making it a thirteen hour day. We were served a wonderful lunch by the members of Nanih Chito. We had

brisket, hamburgers, hot dogs, potato salad, baked beans, and cake. They were so grateful for all we did. The day closed with a beautiful Choctaw blessing that touched your heart and made your spirit soar with the beauty of the language. We hope to go back in September to finish up the other buildings and take a closer look at the roof on the Sanctuary and Fellowship Hall.

A big thank you to all who donated to this mission!! Consider getting your paperwork done (Safe Sanctuary and background check). It would be helpful to have a group of people ready for VIM missions.







MEMORIALS

RESERVE FUND IN MEMORY OF:

- ◆ Jean Princehouse from John & Trudee Johnson
- Kenneth Cunningham from Richard D. Babb
- Niven Morgan from Carol P. Diedrichs

GENERAL FUND IN MEMORY OF:

- Jean Princehouse from Lynn Avinger-Reeves
- Neal Ross from Upper Room Class

MUSIC FUND

IN MEMORY OF:

- ◆ JoAnn Barham from Jeanine McNaughton
- Milton Chapman from Jeanine McNaughton

LIGHTING PROJECT FUND IN MEMORY OF:

- Jean Princehouse from Janet E. Thomas, Karen Beck
- Niven Morgan from Claire & Dwight Emanuelson, Cathy Bowman
- Paul Madden, Jr. from Bobby & Valerie Lane
- Conrad Edwards from Gary & Gay Gaskins
- ◆ **Dick Davenport** from Gary & Gay





You are invited to share your expressions of gratitude and grace with Dr. Greg and Mrs. Cynthia Davis this Sunday June 12, with a card and/or love offering. Baskets will be available in the Fellowship area and in the Gym for you to leave your well wishes.



TITHES & OFFERINGS



TEXT-TO-GIVE | Text 'GIVEBUMC' followed by the amount you wish to give to 877-570-371



BUMC WEBSITE | broadmoorumc.org/give



DIRECT DEPOSIT | Call office at 318-861-0586 & talk to Rev. Terry Love or click on Direct Deposit Form, fill out the PDF form & mail to BUMC



SNAIL MAIL | Mail to: BUMC, 3715 Youree Drive, Shreveport, LA 71105